
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about 

the day to day life of our school. 
 
 

 Friday 24th May 2019 

A word from the head.......  
 
All of the KS1 and KS2 SATs have now been       
completed. The children have all worked very hard 
and approached the tests with a great              
attitude. The work we have done with the           
children on having a positive mind-set really        
appears to have taken effect; as some of the       
pupils expressed the importance of not giving up 
even if the going gets tough. Well done to all of 
the children we all feel very proud of you. 
 
Could I please remind parents that if you are     
stopping after school to use the field and outdoor 
equipment that you must supervise your children. 
All children should be being supervised by their 
parent or an adult who is collecting them from 
school. Please do not allow your children to go into 
Forest School. Please do not allow your children to 
climb in the trees on the field. Could I also          

ask that you ensure 
that your children do 
not interfere with the 
clubs that are taking 
place on the field after 
school. Thank you for 
your understanding 
and support. 
 

We have had a busy week on the sports field and 
in the pool. We have been represented at a      
rounders tournament, an athletics meeting at       
St Edwards and the Cheltenham School Swimming 
Gala at the leisure centre. The children all          
competed hard and represented the school well. 
We received some 
very positive        
comments            
regarding our pu-
pils and what good 
sporting attitudes 
they had. Thank 
you to all the 
teachers for giving 
up their time to support these events. 
 
I can’t believe that we are heading into May half 
term and that this academic year is nearly finished. 
I hope that you all have a great half term and      
enjoy some valuable family time together. 
 

Have a great half term 
Anthony Mitchell 

 

 

The FrOGS Summer Fair is on         
29th June 12pm  -  2pm. More             
information to follow in future          

newsletters. 

Ground Force Day 
New Date—22nd June 
 

If you would like to help out at this event 
and can make the date, please return the 
reply slip to school as soon as possible.    
Parents and pupils are all welcome to help 
out 
 

The school will provide any paint and          
materials but we do ask that any helpers 
bring brooms, paint brushes, shovels, 
gloves, hedge trimmers etc. Over the next 
few weeks I will make a list of tasks to be 
completed and parents can drop in and out   
during the day for as long 
or as  little time as you 
can spare. You are           
welcome to bring a picnic 
and weather permitting 
you can make use of the 
school field. 
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                                       Diary Dates 
 
 
 
June 
3rd June  - School Opens 
    Sports Fest 
6th & 7th June - Classes to Science Festival 
8th June  - Cheltenham Open Studios 
14th June  - FrOGS Lido Family Night 
18th June  - Orchestra to St Marks Day Centre 
21st June  - Mufti Day 
22nd June  - Ground Force Day 
25th June  - Y4 to Cricket Festival 
28th June  - Sports Day at 9.15am 
29th June  - FrOGS Summer Fair 
 
July 
4th July  - Whole school transition day 
5th July   - Reports out to parents 
6th July  - Orchestra & Choir to Midsummer Fiesta 
18th July  - Whole school to Mr Mulligans Golf 
19th July   - Leaver’s Assembly 
    School closes for Summer Holidays 
 

 

Keep us up to date  
                 
 

If you have moved house, 
changed telephone     

numbers or set up a new 
email account please let 
the  office know so that 

we can accurately         
maintain our records to 

ensure that we can      
contact you in case of an 

emergency and           
communicate with you     

effectively. 
 

A few things......... 

 

Battery Recycling    
Don’t forget that you can recycle your old batteries at the school. Please use the                 
recycling container in the school entrance. We have filled one container already! 
 

Healthy Lunch Boxes and Morning Snack 
Please ensure that your child is provided with a balanced packed lunch and a healthy 
morning snack. We have started to see an increase in sugary snacks and chocolate bars. 
Chocolate biscuits as part of a packed lunch are fine but chocolate bars are not. Fruit, 
vegetables and cheese are great for morning snacks. 
 

Eco-Club 
The Eco-Club have been bust once again this term. They completed 
another litter pick in the local area and have set out their plan for other 
eco activities over the coming term. They have proposed that we have 
a ‘no printed sheets day’ 

 
 
 

 

Disabled Parking Bay 
Could all parents respect the use of the disabled parking bay which is 
marked on the road at the front of the school. A parent has reported to 
me that they recently suggested to another parent that they shouldn’t 
park in it as it was needed by another parent who had mobility issues 
and that they were met with an unpleasant reply. Please be mindful of 
the needs of other parents within the school community. 
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Glenfall Pre - School have had a shed        

donated to them to store some of 
their outdoor equipment in. However, 
they require some help to get it to the 

school. If you are able to help and 
have a vehicle or access to a vehicle 
which could transport a shed please 

get in touch with either Mr Mitchell of 
any members of the                                 
Pre - School Team. 


